

May 10, 2024

Dear Parents and Friends,

We hope that you all had a great week. We would like to share the following information with you:

Referendum Vote

The school budget was sent to a referendum vote at this past Monday's Town Meeting. The referendum vote will be held on Thursday, May 16, 2024, at the Lisbon Town Hall from 6:00 am to 8:00 pm.

End-of-the year information

As the end of the school year approaches, we would like our families to know that Wednesday, June 12th, and Thursday, June 13th, the last day of school, are both early release days. Students will be dismissed at 1:00 pm on both of these days. The Grade 8 graduation will be held indoors on Wednesday, June 12, 2024, at 4:00 pm in the LCS Gymnasium.

Student Dress Code Reminder

As the warmer weather approaches, we would like to remind our families that all students' garments must comply with the current dress code for the duration of the school day and school-related activities. Dress code information can be found in Dress Code Policy #5132.

Spring Band Concert

The <u>Spring Band Concert</u> will be held on Monday, June 10, 2024, at 7:00 pm in the LCS Gymnasium. Students participating in the band concert will meet in the LCS Library at 6:30 pm.

LCS PTO

Please check out the <u>LCS Website</u> or the <u>LCS PTO Facebook page</u> for upcoming events and how you can become involved with the LCS PTO.

Summer Tech Camp Opportunity

Norwich Technical High School is offering a fun Summer Tech Camp for students entering 7th or 8th grade next year. Register to attend their FREE 5-day Techno Camp and have fun exploring some of their technology areas, such as carpentry, electrical, electronic technology, graphic design and digital media, and health technology. Please click on this link for more information.

Lisbon Recreation Basketball Camp

Signs are now being taken for the Lisbon Recreation Basketball Camp, held from June 24th through June 28th at Lisbon Central School. Please <u>click this link</u> for more information.

Slater Library Information

Please <u>click on this link</u> for the Slater Library May calendar and <u>click this link</u> for information about upcoming events at Slater Library, such as <u>Gizmo's Pawesome Guide to Mental Health Read-a-long</u> on Tuesday, May 14th at 4:30 pm.

Other Community Information

Norwich Free Academy School of Visual and Performing Arts SMCA Program is offering summer camps for students PK through 8. Please <u>click on this link</u> for more information. Please <u>click on this link</u> for information about GHS Cheer for incoming freshmen. Griswold Recreation Department has provided us with some upcoming events, please <u>click on this link</u> for more details. Please <u>click on this link</u> for information about 4-H camp opportunities and <u>this link</u> for Griswold Recreation Summer Camp.

From the Nurse's Office

The State Education Resource Center (SERC) has created a new centralized School-Based Center for Prevention, Education, and Advocacy, developed for grades PreK-12. Please <u>click on this link</u> for information.

Healthy Hint of the Week

Drink plenty of water. Eight (8-ounce) cups of water are recommended a day. However, the amount of water each person needs can vary, but eight cups a day is a good rule of thumb (possibly more depending on your activity level).

That is all we have for this week's Dear Parents and Friends. Have a great weekend. We look forward to seeing our students on Monday morning!

Christopher & Sal